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Update: Delmarva Installation of Natural Gas Lines in Lynnfield 
 

Per update from Delmarva, all of the natural gas main has been installed throughout Lynnfield and is 

now active. 

 

Currently the contractor (Guardian) is still installing the gas services to the customers that have applied 

and have had their onsite meeting with Dave Titter, Delmarva Fieldman.  The team anticipates 

completion of the service installation to be around the end of September. At that point, the crew will 

then concentrate all efforts on the restoration of the neighborhood. If you have applied to have your 

home attached to the gas lines and have not met with Dave, please contact him as soon as possible to 

schedule a meeting and to make those final arrangements. The Delmarva team has stated that they will 

do their best to limit any inconvenience to our neighbors whenever possible. Any questions and 

concerns can be shared with Dave Titter (david.titter@delmarva.com or at 302-290-9636). He and his 

team will do their best to accommodate your request. For more information regarding this project or 

adding gas to your home, you may also contact the My Switch to Gas Team at 302-429-3117 or 

myswitchtogas@delmarva.com. We hope that this addition to Lynnfield brings positive results for our 

neighborhood. The LCA will continue to share information via NextDoor as we receive it. Thank you to 

all for your patience during this project! 

 

*** The LCA is simply relaying this information provided by Delmarva and is not responsible for the 

accuracy of the information or for the installation project in any way.*** 

 
 

If You Smell Natural Gas…  Because natural gas is colorless and odorless, a harmless but 

strong-smelling ingredient called "mercaptan" has been added to draw attention to any leak that might 

occur. If you smell this strong odor, or you suspect a natural gas leak, take action right away: 

• Immediately extinguish all open flames. 

• Alert those in proximity of the potential danger and evacuate the area.  

• Do not touch any light switches, do not use the phone, and do not use a flashlight as you leave. 

Avoid any actions that could cause a spark.  

• Never try to fix a leaking natural gas pipeline or extinguish a natural gas fire. 

• Do not start or turn off any motorized equipment.  

• Do not attempt to find the source of a potential leak or to repair a leak. 

• Move a safe distance away from the area and call your natural gas delivery company, or call 

911 to report the location of the natural gas odor.  

• Stay away from the area until trained professionals arrive to make it safe. 

Remember, if you smell gas, leave your home first, THEN call 1-302-454-0317. 
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LCA Executive Board:  
President:  Cathy Curry 
Vice-President: Sande Caton 
Treasurer:  Mary Jo Lobosco 
Secretary:   TBD 
 

 

LCA District Street Representatives: 
Lower Homewood: David Landow, 25 Homewood 
Lower Ridgeland: Steve Lafferty, 125 Ridgeland 
Upper Homewood: Katelyn Smigo, 125 Carlie 
Upper Ridgeland: Callye Morrissey, 122 Carlie 
Carlie Road: Alice Collins, 105 Carlie 
Bette Road: Linda Mirante, 112 Bette  

Volunteers Needed 
 

The LCA is in need of a volunteer to fill the 

position of Secretary on the LCA Board of 

Directors. We also appreciate other 

volunteers and suggestions for activities as 

well. Please contact a member of the Board 

if you are interested in joining us. 

 

Community Waste Service Discount 
 

Sign up with Evergreen Waste Services to receive a 

community discount! With one more home signing up 

we will all receive the discount price of only $60 per 

quarter on our next billing cycle for weekly trash and 

recycling pick up, one free bulk item per week, plus 

optional yard waste services. Call 302-635-7055. 

LCA 2019 Annual Dues Collection 

Please submit your 2019 LCA dues of $25 per 

household to your District Rep or to our 

Treasurer (Mary Jo LoBosco) or one of our 

other LCA Board Members. Membership is 

voluntary, but the services that it pays for such 

as snow removal are necessary. Thank you! 

Annual Lynnfield/Webster Farm/Mayfield Yard Sale 
will be held on Saturday, September 14st 

(No need to register) 

Please post on NextDoor Lynnfield if you plan to participate by selling items at your home 

 so neighbors will know to stop on by! Advertised in Delaware News journal, Craigs List and NextDoor. 

Nextdoor: Private Social Media 

Network for your Neighborhood 

 

Important: The LCA uses our Nextdoor site to 

share important information quickly with 

Lynnfield neighbors. Sign up today at 

nextdoor.com or ask us to send you a request 

to join. 

Safety Reminder 
The NCCPD has seen an increase in thefts from motor vehicles and thefts of motor vehicles 

throughout all of NCC. Secure your vehicles and avoid leaving valuables in unattended 

vehicles. Report all theft or suspicious behavior to the NCCPD – call 911. 
 


